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President’s Newsletter October 2019
[image: ]             Women Welcoming Change

Dear CWLANZ Members
This weekend I booked accommodation and flights for the WUCWO Asia Pacific Conference which will be held in Sydney, May 2020. I can hear some of you thinking, “That’s a bit early.” Yes, I know but the airline sales were too tempting. Anyway, I am happy to have it locked in. Our International Secretary, Colleen McMurchy, will soon have all the details of the conference for us. I hope many of you can also attend. It would be great to have a big representation from CWLANZ. 

I wonder how you are doing with “Welcoming Change,” Here’s an idea for you and your branch. 
#2.  Organize teams of 3 or 4 members to recruit new members over the summer months. Encourage them to name their teams, make it a game and get everybody involved. Offer a prize for the team that recruits the most new members; for example, lunch at the hot spot in town, gift certificates for a spa or nail salon.

Over the page, you will find an article written by Christine Patterson the Archdiocesan President that missed the national newsletter. It makes thoughtful reading on issues that deeply concern all Catholics. I have included notes from the Auckland report at the foot of this page.                          
Thank you for all you have done during 2019. All God’s blessings for your end of year meetings and Christmas activities.  Susan 

	[image: ]Advent Journey through St Luke’s Gospel One of our CWL Facebook Group Members has shared this link with us. It looks like an awesome, prayerful way to prepare for Christmas. It could be done individually or as a group. Share with others in your parish. https://www.facebook.com/Advent-Journey-through-the-Gospel-of-Luke-2019-104004924364159/?ti=as 

Sometimes the problems of the world and society make us feel ineffective and overwhelmed. St Paul tells us in Corinthians 2: 9-10, that whatever good we do God will multiply.
Now that’s a reassuring thought.
	[image: ]Run for Freedom – Fight the Trafficking of Humans
Bruce and I are halfway through our training programme for Cambodia. We are both becoming rather excited about this adventure. I have been busy during the past weeks sewing shopping bags and totes, potting up succulents and other plants for a street stall/raffle day next week. A couple of our branch members have helped by knitting cotton dishcloths. Thank you to everyone who is supporting us, remember if you wish to sponsor us, go to the Hagar website, https://hagar.org.nz/  click on the donate page and enter our names as the reference. Susan and Bruce Dickson.

	[image: Image result for image mission in the pacific caritas nz]Mission to The Pacific Review Thank you to all those branches that have already completed the form. There are around 45 still to come. We do need to hear from everyone.
[image: Image result for religious christmas images free download]https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1lCvqZPORJFFuTE5hQVF3Jgg6tj_MzyyIbpkxnd92qmY/edit





Notes from the Auckland Report for the national newsletter: This has been a sad year, with several members having died or lost their husbands, and our own Pat McQuillan, Diocesan Treasurer died. May they all Rest In Peace. 
I would like to thank you all for your cards and prayers for me and my family when Mike died in June.
We are fortunate with our Catholic faith; it is a great comfort when we face a crisis.
Pat McQuillan was a hard act to follow as she had done our books for many years
Orakei and Eastern Suburbs went on their annual bus trip. This year’s destination Warkworth. Following Joan Lawn’s trip to Samoa the Orakei branch received a wonderful email from her telling us of her visit to our Mission Station. She included several photos which we hope to put on display. It is always interesting to picture the area, the grounds, school etc. so that we are left with a visual memory of where our funds end up. Thank you to everyone over the last six months for the way you have all pulled together to make our Diocesan Board work. It is much appreciated, Colleen Petricevich, Diocesan President
Cardinal John Drew’s address to the Archdiocesan Conference. Cardinal John, opened and blessed the conference then addressed us telling us of his recent visit to Rome for the February meeting called by Pope Francis to discuss “The Protection of Minors in the Church” .He also devoted some time to the problem of Clericalism, offering some ways we, as the laity, can be part of the process of remediation. 
Cardinal John began by quoting from Pope Francis’ Letter to the People of God (August 2018) “If one member suffers, all suffer together with it” (1Cor 12:26). These words of St Paul forcefully echo in my heart as I acknowledge once more the suffering endured by many minors due to sexual abuse, the abuse of power and the abuse of conscience perpetrated by a significant number of clerics and consecrated persons. Crimes that inflict deep wounds of pain and powerless-ness, primarily among the victims, but also in their family members and in the larger community of believers and non-believers alike, must cease. Looking back to the past, no effort to beg pardon and to seek to repair the harm done will ever be sufficient. Looking ahead to the future, no effort must be spared to create a culture able to prevent such situations from happening, but also to prevent the possibility of their being covered up and perpetuated……it is urgent that we once more affirm our commitment to ensure the protection of minors and vulnerable adults. “
The Protection of Minors in the Church In February 2019, Pope Francis called a meeting of Bishops and leaders of Religious Congregations in Rome, with the intention-
“to help all the bishops of the world become aware of the tragedy of the suffering of victims of abuse, hopefully resulting in a strong sense of the responsibility on the part of individual bishops and on the wider community, that is the Church & society.
In the interests of the unity and mutual accountability of these responsibilities, Pope Francis wanted all bishops to know what needs to be done: the procedures and the different levels of the difficult tasks needing to be accomplished to address the problem of abuse.
That all understand that the Victim must be heard and must be the first responsibility of all, the mutual accountability of all at all levels. Everyone knowing the same thing, presupposing “transparency”. Victims were present at the meeting, and shared their experiences and the profound effects of the abuse, not only on their lives, but also on those of their parents, their families and their friends. 
That the mission of the Church is to build a place of safety for all people, especially minors and vulnerable adults.
Safeguarding workshops have been set up in the Archdiocesan parishes to enlighten the people in the principles of the procedures necessary to follow the intention of Pope Francis and to follow up on the February meeting in Rome. Information about  safeguarding can be found on http://www.wn.catholic.org.nz/adw_type/safeguarding-in-the-archdiocese-of-wellington/ . As members of the Catholic Women’s League, we need to be at the forefront of this initiative aimed at protecting all, especially minors and vulnerable adults.
Are CWL members attending these workshops in their parishes? Are branches discussing ways we can participate and encourage all participants?

Clericalism
[bookmark: _GoBack] “The hierarchal structures that have evolved in the Church over the years, have been reinforced by the attitudes of the people, discouraging challenges to the system, enabling this “cronyism” and a “saving face” culture to develop.  “So, for years the laity may have been unaware and well-intentioned, but nobody questioned the parish priest, or they were too frightened to do so, or others wouldn’t let them. Clericalism has been part of the Church for years, but now it has to be stopped. Clericalism is not just the priest; it can be anyone in the Church. We all know people who take on particular parish tasks because they want to help, but then nobody is able to get near them, as they take on more and more authority so that a particular area becomes not just their responsibility, but their domain. “
Clericalism has been a subject recently covered in articles in magazines such as Tui Motu, and the Catholic press, but +John has presented us with a challenge. “The ordained parish priests are not our “fathers”, they are our pastors, our shepherds, our Sacramental ministers. The challenge to us was and is, to call these clerics by their given name; to break the habit of a lifetime for many of us, by omitting “father”. Cardinal John’s Pastoral letter, read at all Parish Masses the next day, re-iterated this to all Catholics in New Zealand.
 In other words, we Catholics are to treat our Pastors as a Catholic among Catholics, all working together. With the respect and support for the special role of Sacramental life, which is the role of priests, as Celebrants of the Mass, the uniting and very important focus of the Parish life of all of us. The Parish belongs to us all, as the baptised, so we are all responsible Stewards of the Faith life and of the administration according to our God-given gifts for support, evangelisation, and administration working with the Parish Priest as guide and mentor. “

As Pope Francis said to seminarians in Arigento in Sicily, “Clericalism …is our ugliest perversion. The Lord wants you to be shepherds; shepherds of the people, not clerics of the state. …….. Please do not forget your mother, father grandmother, grandfather, village, poverty, the difficulties that face families: do not forget them. The Lord has taken you from there, from the people of God, because with this memory, you will know how to speak to the people of God, how to serve the people of God. “ 
As members of the Catholic Women’s League, we need to be at the forefront of the Lay response to this initiative aimed at protecting all, especially minors, vulnerable adults. Our support for the Clergy, for each other and for Safeguarding is very important. What part can CWLANZ play in these challenges facing the Catholic Church to support the Church of New Zealand and all members?
Let us begin by talking together, brainstorming solutions and being part of the remediation.   
Christine Paterson, Wellington Archdiocesan PresidentTop of Form
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